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Given the growing community concerns and ongoing developments resulting from the coronavirus (COVID-19) 
pandemic, and after consulting with the Health Centre, RCMP, Government of Nunavut Departments and other key 
stakeholders, Cambridge Bay Hamlet Council and Administration have decided to close all recreation facilities in the 
community. These closures are effective today, Monday March 16, 2020 through to April 7, 2020. The Hamlet will 
continue to monitor the situation and will provide updates and additional information as it becomes available. 
 
The decision to close the Hamlet recreation facilities has not been taken lightly and is being made in the best interest of 
community residents and public health. We continue to encourage our community residents to take all reasonable 
precautions.  

Facility Closures and Event Cancellations 

The following facilities and related programs have been cancelled: 

• Luke Novoligak Community Hall  
• Youth Centre 
• Pre-School 
• Cambridge Bay Arena 
• Elders Palace 
• Pre-Natal Program 
• Weight Room 

Hamlet offices and Municipal Services 

At this time, the Hamlet office, Wellness Centre Municipal Services will stay open to ensure essential services 
continue to be delivered. This includes water and wastewater services, household waste collection and general 
maintenance of roads.  

For future updates, the Hamlet will continue to notify the public through: 

• Website at: www.cambridgebay.ca  
• Facebook at: Municipality of Cambridge Bay 
• Facebook: Cambridge Bay News 
• Radio: Ovayok Broadcasting Society - 97.7 CFBI 

Hamlet of Cambridge Bay. 
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